DCC Minutes of October 26, 2015

Derry Conservation Commission
14 Manning St
Derry, NH 03038

Minutes of Public Meeting October 26, 2015

On October 26, 2015 at 7:00 pm, the Derry Conservation Commission met in the 3rd floor meeting room
of the Derry Municipal Center.

The following members were present: Ric Buzzanga, Eileen Chabot, Paul Dionne, Margaret Ives, Chair,
Marius Zainea and Alternate, Peg Kinsella. James Degnan, Alternates, Alan Camuso, Marianne Page and
Neil Wetherbee were absent. Peg Kinsella sat for James Degnan.

Acceptance of Minutes:

Paul Dionne made a motion to accept the minutes of October 19, 2015 with one change on page two
under Gulf Rd. site review. Tim Winings should be stated as Robert Balquist. Eileen Chabot seconded
the motion. Eileen Chabot moved to accept the minutes with the change. Paul Dionne seconded the
motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Chair’s Report, Correspondence & Bills:

The Go Green Movie showing “Bag 1t” will be heid at The Coffee Factory, located in Hood Commons on
November 21, 2015 at 6:00 pm. The movie is to encourage the public to pick up litter and dispose of it
properly. The cost for Go Green to purchase the film was $150.00. Liz Carver, Go Green Chair will have
the invoice by the next DCC meeting November o™,

Paul Dionne made a motion to pay $150.00 to be taken from the Administrative account to pay for the
movie “Bag it”. Fileen Chabot seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Alternate, Neil Wetherbee is now seated at 7:05 pm.

Broad View Gardens — The cleanup date is November 1, 2015. All fences, stakes and any thing that is
not bio-degradable must be removed. The growing season was extra-long this year. There are still some
hardy crops growing. The compost has been moved along through the bins.

Dredge & Fill:

19 Taylor Brook Lane — Tax Map/ Lot 18/029. A Shoreland Impact Permit application has been reviewed
by DES. The proposal is to build a garage attached to the primary structure and to construct a second
garage beyond the woodland buffer. The permit does not authorize the removal of any trees or saplings
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within the waterfront buffer that would result in a tree and sapling point score below the minimum
required per RSA 483-B-9. ‘

Paul Dionne made a motion to pay $750.00 to be taken from the Land Use account for the staking and
flagging of Collette’s Mountain, performed by Promised Land Survey. Peg Kinsella seconded the motion.
All were in favor. Motion carried.

Quail Hill - Chair has been informed by a trail user that there is a tree down across the main trail which
goes down to the rail trail. Peg Kinsella will check out the fallen tree. Downed trees being left to prevent
ATV abuse to the trail was mentioned.

Site Review: Both site reviews scheduled for this evening were not_present.

20 Gulf Rd — Tax Map/Lot 4-61, Bob Balquist, Meisner Brem
Corporate Park Dr. Carl Dubuay Lot 31-5-7, Carl Dubay

The next DCC meeting is November 9, 2015.
Paul Dionne made a motion to adjourn. Ric Buzzanga seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion

carried.
Recording Clerk/ Ruth Robinson
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